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Dear Riverley Families,

Welcome to this terms PSHE newsletter. Last term, we had a
wonderful start to the year with children’s personal, social and
emotional development and it was lovely to see how all of our
pupils across the school came back fresh from the summer
holidays, making the most of developing their social, emotional
and  communication skills with their new class teachers and
trusted adults. 

This term, we arrive back from the winter break in a great
position for PSHE. As the children are fully settled into
classrooms, we can build on their prior learning to deepen their
understanding of PSHE skills.

The term ahead looks rife with both in school and home
learning opportunities. As a school, we always appreciate how
closely our families work with us and so I would like to take this
opportunity to remind all of our families that we are here to
offer support and guidance when needed. 

As a demonstration of this, I am dedicating this newsletter to
signposting organisations and advice to support you with aiding
the children's development and navigating difficult situations at
home. 

I wholeheartedly hope that there is something in this newsletter
that is helpful to you and your family. 

Kind regards, 
Hannah Thornton 
PSHE Lead 
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Often, you will hear the school talking about Zones of Regulation. This approach was mentioned in our
previous newsletter.

If you wish to implement the Zones of Regulation at home, it is a great way to support children with
developing emotional literacy, empathy and self regulation skills. 

Below, you will see an example of a Zones of Regulation display, this is a great resource to use when
discussing emotions with your children. You will also see some pictures of our Nursery children showing
emotions of “angry” “excited” and “sad”.

Zones of
Regulation
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The loss of a loved one is extremely difficult for all involved. It is a common misconception that
children may feel loss differently from adults.  In fact, children handle grief much in the same way
that adults do, they can understand that someone they love is no longer around and feel every
emotion that may come alongside it.

It is important that when talking to children about loss, that we do not underestimate them and
that we answer their questions. This can be a very difficult thing to do if you yourself have lost
someone so please do know that the teachers across the school are trained to ask and answer
questions about bereavement with children sensitively and are happy to check in with children if
you need. 

There are a few charities that we recommend that can support with loss and some simple but
effective activities to complete at home that can be healing for both children and wider members
of the family.

If you or your child are struggling with the loss of a loved one, and you feel comfortable to inform
the school, please do. This way, your child’s class teacher and the leadership team can offer
support or guidance. 

This newsletter is also available on our school website at www.riverley-gst.org where all helpful
links are hyperlinked and accessible.

Bereavement
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WellbeingWellbeingWellbeing   
Mental Health and Wellbeing can be a difficult topic to discuss or raise. However we are luckily living in a  
world in which it is much more common to discuss mental health openly. Within school, we address
wellbeing concerns through multiple strategies. Some examples include; small group sessions, targeted
teaching, safe adults and assemblies. 

If you are struggling with your wellbeing, as a first port of call we recommend seeking guidance from your
GP. Waltham Forest also runs an NHS service called Talking Therapies. You can refer yourself to this service
online as a self referral and fill out a short questionnaire. Someone will then contact you to talk and to help
you access support in the borough. 

If you are continuing to find accessing services difficult, please contact the school office and ask to speak to a
member of the safeguarding team. They will be able to support you with guidence on next steps for either
yourself or your child.  This newsletter is also available on our school website at www.riverley-gst.org where
all helpful links are hyperlinked and accessible.



 NEURODIVERSITY |  PAGE 5

Neuro DivergenceNeuro Divergence
As a school,  we are proud  to champion a neuro diverse fr iendly environment.  We are

working on ensuring that  al l  of  our children with neuro diversity  are proud of  who they
are and that  they understand that  being neuro-diverse may present some challenges in

a neuro typical  society and support  them with any questions they may have.  

There is  a  lot  of  online information regarding neuro-diverse variations such as ADHD
and Autism. We would encourage our families  not  to tel l  their  children that  they have

these conditions i f  they are not  diagnosed.  Self-diagnosing a child can cause them a
great  deal  of  distress.  These conditions can only be diagnosed by specif ical ly  trained

medical  professionals  working at  CAMHS. ADHD and Autism can also present similarly
to many other diagnoses and so i f  you believe that  your child may be neuro diverse,

please contact  your GP f irst  and then the school  SENDCo.


